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November 30, 2020 
 
 
Dear Health Care Provider, 

 

As an update to the HCP letter that was sent out on November 14, 2020 

(https://www.gov.mb.ca/health/publichealth/cdc/hcp.html) regarding FluLaval Tetra Vaccine Lot 

Number K9F7, we are advising all providers that discussions between our federal stakeholders 

and the manufacturer continue. As a result, we are advising that any doses of this vaccine lot that 

you have on hand should not be administered and marked “do not use” until we advise 

otherwise. To date we have not received any reports of serious adverse events following 

immunization with FluLaval Tetra Lot Number KX9F7.  

 

Additional doses of flu vaccine are available to satisfy the demand for replacement doses.  

 

At this time we are continuing to advise providers who have inventory of the affected doses 

to:  

 please continue to quarantine these doses for the foreseeable future;  
 

 please submit your final orders for all remaining replacement doses from this lot to 
MHSAL by end of day Wednesday, December 2, 2020. These orders should be 
marked “Replacement for FluLaval Tetra Vaccine Lot Number K9F7”.   

 
For your information, MHSAL has shipped out all inventory of HD influenza vaccine.  There is 
not any stock remaining in our inventory for reorders. We do not anticipate receiving any 
additional doses for the 2020/21 season due to availability of supply.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

       
       

Richard Baydack, PhD Tim Hilderman, MD FRCPC 
Director Medical Lead, Vaccines 
Communicable Disease Control Communicable Disease Control 

https://www.gov.mb.ca/health/publichealth/cdc/hcp.html

